Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

January 7, 2020
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Jane Merkin, Ronald Jennings, Sidney Green, Dan Caplan, Gin Lin Hsieh, Jim Michaels, Wolfgang Ludwigs 
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the December meeting were approved.
Old Business
Modifications to the Advisory Committee webpage were discussed. It was suggested that links to the webinars done by Dan Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs, and Ron Jennings should be on the page. Staff noted that Corinne Yourman sent an email with additional suggestions.  Staff will send the email to the rest of the Committee for its review. Mr. Ludwigs thought the page should emphasize that meetings are open to the public and also include information on how to join. Tracy Rezvani said she will take all suggestions and make a draft to circulate to the Committee for its review. Issues for 2020 were also discussed. Mr. Caplan noted that Jim Michaels sent him an email outlining his ideas for the year ahead.  Mr. Caplan will forward this to the rest of the Committee for its review. Gin Lin Hsieh said she had concerns about the Mandarin-speaking community. She also noted that home improvement complaints were a consistent problem and thought these should be further addressed. Ms. Rezvani stated that she would put Ms. Hsieh in touch with another OCP volunteer who is also working on outreach to the Chinese community.
New Business

Mr. Jennings stated that he is getting numerous requests for presentations at libraries in April. He said that he is meeting with someone from the library to discuss doing this year-round. He said he also has a project with Takoma Park coming up.  Ms. Rezvani said that OCP can help promote everything that he is doing.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of December. Home Improvement topped the list, followed by Automotive, Towing, and Retail. Staff did presentations on personal finance at Montgomery College’s Germantown and Rockville campuses, senior scams for the Jewish Council on Aging, and at the Consumer Protection Workshop with Representative Trone. OCP also met with the Chinese delegation from the State Administration for Market Regulation.
The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 4, 2020, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
